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There was a lot of excitement in the division with the announcement of COVID 19 restrictions 
being lifted and a return to a normal spring box lacrosse season for 2022.  
 
The division planning in November 2021 was positive and a plan was in place for a successful 
season. But COVID 19 and the loss of two formal lacrosse seasons damaged player retention to 
a point where three teams were unable to complete a viable roster and were forced to fold 
their teams. 
 
The division moved forward with two teams, one in the North, Sherwood Park Titans and one in 
the South, Calgary Cougars. Challenges continued as days before their first game the Titans 
folded because they were unable to field a complete roster or team. In 2019 the division had 
five teams and ninety-seven players registered. In 2022 only one team remained, and twenty 
players registered. 
 
Working with the Junior Ladies Division the schedule was adjusted, the South team reduced 
their number of games and played an interlocking schedule with the Junior Ladies teams 
 
The season overall was positive, but the future of the division will depend on player retention 
and new team applications. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Alex Traboulay 
Sr. Women’s Commissioner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 


